Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 8th April 2014 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors Cowey (in the Chair), Falkinder, Morton, Neighbour, Peirson, Slingsby, Smith and Wardale.


Clerk - Janet Wardale

04/14/121
Apologies for absence  - Cllr Baker
04/14/122
Declarations of Interest


Pond boundary - Cllr Morton.
04/14/123
Minutes of the meeting held on 11th March 2014 were agreed and signed as a complete record. 
04/14/124
Matters Arising
Cherry Burton Relief in Need Charity
Cllr Slingsby was not present to update the meeting.

Seat in front of Village Green
ERYC have been consulted about situating the seat on the Village Green, as requested by the resident who is paying for it.

Local Plan
Cllr Peirson is still to pull together a response.

04/14/125
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Matters 
(a) Highway Matters

School and parking.
The School had emailed to express concern about the parking situation on Main Street towards Canada Drive.  They have had complaints from some parents who are struggling to cross the road safely.

Resolved – to contact the police and road safety at ERYC.

Potholes near back entrance to Bishop Burton College
There appears to have been some confusion about the actual location of the potholes as the ERYC have mentioned the A1079 and not the minor road at the back of the college.

Resolved – clarify the position of the potholes.
Accident at crossroads
There had been an accident at the crossroads.

Resolved – inform ERYC.

(b) Feedback from meeting with ERYC.
Cllr Peirson updated the meeting.  
The meeting had not been very informative and it was felt that more clarification was needed about the drainage in village.
CHER 1 may come back into the plan as not enough houses being built and CHER B will need more investigation as it is larger.



(c)  Village Taskforce
The village walkabout has been arranged for Thursday 8th May 2014 at 10am.

Resolved – to agree to the meeting and find out who could attend nearer the time.
04/14/126
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£  312.30

SFMC


Fire Inspection


£  217.87


Eon


Pond lights



£    11.33


Cllr Baker

Expenses



£    24.45


SFMC


ERYC waste contract


£  424.84


M.Brown

Land Registry



£  250.00


Eon


Sportsfield lights


£    27.72


The Clerk presented the account prior to the Annual Parish Meeting.


Resolved – to pass the accounts.

04/14/127
Correspondence Received 
Youth Group Funding
The Youth Group had enquired about a donation for 2013/14, There was a discussion as Cllr Peirson thought that this had been agreed, but there was no record in the minutes.
Resolved – to invite them to the next meeting to update the Parish Council about their activities and bring their accounts for inspection.

Recycling Bins

A resident who lived at the back of the pub had complained about the recycling bins being moved against her fence.  She is now being disturbed by the noise of bottles being put into the bins and smashing.

Resolved – Cllr Cowey agreed to discuss the matter with the landlord.

ERNLCCA Newsletter

04/14/128
War Memorial
Cllr Smith reported that he was still investigating the ownership of the memorial, which was needed for funding bid.  He is also under discussions with the War Memorials Trust regarding funding and their requirements for the work.
04/14/129
Pond
Pond Land

Mr Brown had sent a copy of the agreement about the land next to the pond.  There was a discussion about the fees and the confidentiality clause.

Resolved – to pay the £250 fees and to sign the agreement and get some clarification on the confidentiality clause.
Tree Report

Jonathon Neighbour, a tree consultant, has inspected the mature ash tree near to the Pond.  He recommended that the ivy around the tree should be removed so that a proper investigation about the tree’s condition could be made.

Resolved – to get the ivy roots cut so that it dies back.
04/14/130
Parish Council Committees

Planning


Erection of single storey extension at 8 The Drive – no observations.


Tree works


Fell Ash Tree due to decay at Hagnaby House, 30 Highgate – no observations.


Playground
Cllr Falkinder proposed that the resurfacing of the Playground will take place after the Easter holidays.

Resolved – approved.
04/14/131
Sportsfield Management Committee

The MUGA work should begin by the end of April.


SFMC are holding a Race night at the end of May to raise funds.

The meeting ended at 7.30pm.
